
October 22, 2008  
 
 
It has come to my attention that Lyrica will possibly become available for Medicaid 
patients on a regular basis in 2009, and I would strongly support its use.  There are 
several reasons that I would give for this.  First and probably foremost, is the 
substantially greater potency of Lyrica as opposed to Gabapentin (I am assuming that you 
either understand or are aware of the substantial usages of Gabapentin and Lyrica – 
Lyrica is actually FDA indicated for neuralgia and neuralgic pain particularly in diabetic 
neuropathy and in fibromyalgia, whereas Gabapentin is not FDA indicated in either of 
these conditions), it is also rather important to note that many patients are placed on 
Gabapentin dosages that exceed any reasonable amount that would likely give the patient 
additional benefit beyond the 800 mg, which is linearly absorbed and in general above 
that amount is not linearly absorbed.  Lyrica is the only agent of the two that is linearly 
absorbed throughout its pharmacology and prescription usage.  Therefore, as patients 
enjoy the additional dosages that are given by their physicians and physicians feel that the 
drug is useful at higher dosages, Lyrica is beneficial at higher dosages, whereas 
Gabapentin beyond a single dose of 800 mg given up to 4 to 5 times per day does not 
enjoy any additional significant linear absorption, and in fact absorption may drop off 
significantly and only induce side effects.   
 
Perhaps most importantly, Lyrica is easily administered and titrated, whereas the 
Gabapentin titrations are complex, ill understood, variable among physicians and 
therefore as a pain medicines physician and a neurologist I would strongly encourage 
Lyrica to be used as opposed to Gabapentin as I find the dosages of Gabapentin to be 
widely variable and therefore variable in their effect side effects with patient, whereas 
Lyrica can be fairly tightly followed, and delivered to patients with a very rationale 
pharmaceutical benefit, which has been previously well delineated by double blind 
placebo controlled trials for its indications. Both drugs, of course, are anticonvulsants and 
there is no reason that they cannot be used as such, however it also true incidentally that 
Lyrica is a much more powerful anticonvulsant and much more beneficial as well for the 
same reasons stated above.   
 
Sincerely,  
 


